MINUTES OF MEETING

AUCHENBLAE PARENT COUNCIL

15th September 2015 7.35pm – 9.00pm

In attendance

	*Paula Harris (Chair)
	*Olia Barnes

	*Dini Dubber (Secretary)
	*John Forrester (Head Teacher)

	*Lynne Leslie (Treasurer
	Emma Thomson

	*Karen Carmichael
	Emma Currie

	*Sally Stott
	

	*Sue Barrie

*Claire McKenzie
	


*Indicates member of Parent Council

Apologies

	*Amanda Watters
	

	*Julie Butler
	

	*Lorna Eusthaugh
	

	
	

	
	

	
	


	
	
	Action

	1
2
	Minutes of previous meeting
The minutes of the meeting held on 27th April 2015 were approved without amendment.
Matters arising from the last minutes
First Aiders – Dates for a course have been discussed and will now be confirmed in October for Paula, Lynne and Ara to attend.
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	Headteacher’s Report
What we have been doing in school to meet the school’s aims

Term 1 so far: 

· Rugby World Cup!

· Big Conversation

· Reviewed Pupil voice

· Whole school focus on RME – Harvest and Judaism

· Alec Caravan

· Library mystery visit P7

· School Improvement Plan to be published on Website

· Text service for Parents

· Staff Epipen Training

· Sponsored Walk – Huge success!

· Full time Nursery and 2 year old approval from Care Inspectorate

· Basketball session from Portlethen Panthers

· Staff Makaton training

· Hands up Survey

· Kodaly Singing

Rest of term….

· Harvest assembly in church

· First Aid pupils and staff

· World’s largest lesson

· Child Line assembly

· Parents evenings

· World porridge day

· National Poetry day

Clubs and wider achievement

Running, Lego, Choir, Drawing, Photography

New Staff

Mrs Stewart and Mrs McCall – Nursery Nurses

Future spends:

· Markings for Playgroun

· Climbing Wall

· Ipads

· Panto

· Literacy resources
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	Treasurer’s report

The Parent Council account had a balance of £2825.40.
It was agreed by the committee that all funds raised by the Ragbags bins in the car park should be earmarked to contribute towards the cost of the school’s annual panto trip and gifts for the children at Christmas.  Money from easyfundrasing.co.uk has also been earmarked for presents.
The parents councils accounts have now been admitted to Smith & Co Accountants in Laurencekirk for auditing.
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	Fundraising & Up and coming events
Halloween Spookfest – 31st October 1.30pm – 3.30pm

This will be a disco with face paints, jelly lucky dip and Minecraft raffle.  Set up will be between 10am and 1pm and clear up between 3.30 and 5.00pm
Winter Wonderland – 6th December 1-4pm
This event will be held in the village hall.  The committee agreed to spend £50 on the purchase of a new Santa suit for the event.

Personalised Calanders
The committee agreed to do this as an alternative to Christmas cards.  Elaine Gowans has kindly offered to organise this.

Family Photographs
Elaine Gowans suggested bringing in a photographer she knows as a fundraiser for the school.  Families would be given the opportunity of a time slot to have various photos for a fee and then could buy copies of any photos taken of them.  Mr Forrester agreed that the school hall could be used for this fundraiser.  This will be looked into by the committee.
A.O.B

Parent Council Event Props
Parents of the school have begun to regularly ask to borrow props that have been purchased or made for fundraising events (such as pirate chests, photo frames etc).  Paula raised a concern that if parents are regularly allowed to borrow these, they will be easily worn or broken and has declined requests.  She asked for the committee’s agreement that this become “the norm” when parents ask to borrow any items.  All committee members agreed with this.
Gardening Club

The gardening club has requested the sum of £50 for plants and £75 for trellises to brighten up the garden and hide to oil tank in the playground.  All members of the committee agreed to this.  Sue Barrie also stated that any plants donated by parents to the group would be gratefully received.

School Shed

An application to the windfarm group has been submitted to secure funding for a new shed in the school garden.  The committee is now waiting for a response. 

Football Club
Football will be moving indoors at Mearns Academy at the start of the new term, however it now clashes with the Cubs group in Auchenblae which has moved from a Monday night to a Thursday night.  Karen Carmichael will contact Mearns to see if the day of football can be changed to a Wednesday instead.
Auchenblae School Bus Driver Issue

Sue Barrie raised an issue that she is having with the driver of the bus that transports her children to and from school every day.  Mr Forrester has been working with Aberdeenshire council to resolve the issue as the matter is ongoing.  After some discussion the parent council recommended to Sue that she and any other parents who are also involved in the matter put a letter together with evidence of the matter and send it to Aberdeenshire council as a complaint.
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	Next Meeting

The next meeting was set for Thursday 12th November 2015 at 3.30pm.
	All
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